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Nova Gas Transmission (NGTL) West Path Delivery Project 
 

 

In 2020, Meota Gas Co-operative Association LTd. (Meota) was made aware of an upcoming 
Nova Gas Transmission/TransCanada Pipeline project making its way through our franchise 
area. 

Project Information 
NOVA Gas Transmission Limited (NGTL) has filed a Project application for the West Path 
Delivery 2023 (Project). The proposed Project includes the construction and operation of 
approximately 40.1 km of 48 inch nominal pipe size (NPS) in three sections, including: 

Pipeline section Length Location 

Western Alberta System (WAS) Mainline 
Loop No. 2 Turner Valley Section (Turner 
Valley Section) 

23.7 km Approximately 3 km northwest from the Town 
of Turner Valley, AB 

WAS Mainline Loop No. 2 Longview Section 
(Longview Section) 

9 km Approximately 30 km southwest of the Town of 
High River, AB 

WAS Mainline Loop No. 2 Lundbrek Section 
(Lundbreck Section) 

7.4 km Approximately 30 km northwest of the Town of 
Pincher Creek, Alberta 

The Project parallels existing infrastructure (such as the existing NGTL pipeline right of way, 
other pipeline right of ways, powerline easements and road allowances) for approximately 
75% of the route. The Project will traverse approximately 5 km of Crown land and 34 km of 
private freehold land. The Project will require new permanent land rights. Temporary 
workspace is also anticipated to be required for the Project construction. 

NGTL’s current plans, if approved, are to start construction in the third quarter of 2023, with 
construction being completed in November 2023 and an anticipated in-service date of 
November 2023. 
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Project Map 
This map provides an overview of the project. 

 
Source:  www. https://www.cer-rec.gc.ca/en/applications-hearings/view-applications-projects/2023-nova-gas-west-path/index.html#s1 
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Meota’s franchise area is affected on NGTL’s Western Alberta System (WAS) Mainline Loop 
No. 2 Turner Valley Section.  

Beginning in early February, Meota Gas and hired sub-contractors will be moving some of 
our gas distribution systems out of the way of NGTL’s proximity and right-of-way to 
accommodate this line construction.   

 

Our construction begins February 7, 2023 with an anticipated wrap up date of June 1, 2023. 

 

During this time, we anticipate some short (1-2 hour) gas outages for a small number of 
directly affected customers.  We will notify those affected with a minimum two (2) day 
advance notice.   

Construction will begin just south of Priddis Greens Drive, moving south for approximately 
one kilometer.   An additional five (5) re-routes are planned south of this initial stage. 

Please note that this project will in no-way affect our member’s fees or gas costs. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at 403-931-2161. 

 


